
 

  
 

 

 

Department of Infrastructure, Regional Development and Cities  
 

Senator Tim Storer 

Chair 

Senate Select Committee on Electric Vehicles 

Parliament House 

CANBERRA   ACT   2600 

 

 

 

 

Dear Senator Storer 

 

RE: LETTER FROM CHAIR – EVIDENCE GIVEN IN RELATION TO 

MINISTERIAL FORUM ON VEHICLE EMISSIONS MEETINGS 

 

Thank you for your correspondence of 23 October 2018, regarding the evidence given 

to the Senate Select Committee on Electric Vehicles (the Committee) regarding the 

meetings of the Ministerial Forum on Vehicle Emissions (the Ministerial Forum). 

 

In relation to the evidence I provided to the Committee on 17 August 2018, as 

outlined in the letter from Ms Pip Spence to the Committee on 22 October 2018, 

searches conducted in response to a Freedom of Information Request received by the 

Department subsequently identified two documents labelled ‘draft minutes’ of the 

Ministerial Forum. I sincerely apologise for not clarifying my evidence of 17 August 

immediately such documents were identified.  

 

The Department of Infrastructure, Regional Development and Cities’ (the 

Department) response of 25 September 2018 to Senator Patrick’s question on notice 

asking that the Department provide the notebooks of officials that attended meetings 

of the Ministerial Forum insofar as there are notes relating to electric vehicles remains 

correct. The Department can confirm that the relevant notebooks have been destroyed 

or contain no notes relating to electric vehicles. 

 

The subsequent Freedom of Information (FOI) request from Senator Patrick asked for 

all minutes or records taken at Ministerial Forum meetings (including the notes of 

participating officials).  The Department provided draft minutes or notes from seven 

meetings in response to the FOI request (see Attachment A).  Minutes (draft or final) 

or notes for the other meetings of the Ministerial Forum were not provided as there 

were either no officials from the Department present or no notes were taken. 

 

On 24 October 2018, Senator Patrick requested the Department undertake an internal 

review of his previous FOI request.  The Department located one further document 

during the review, which has been provided to Senator Patrick and is attached for the 

Committee (see Attachment B). 
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In your letter you asked for additional information that the Department has in relation 

to the topics discussed at meetings of the Ministerial Forum.  Past topics have 

included administrative arrangements for the Ministerial Forum, noxious emissions 

standards for new vehicles, fuel quality standards and fuel efficiency measures for 

new light vehicles including interactions with electric vehicle uptake. The Ministerial 

Forum has also discussed electric vehicles, with topics including charging 

infrastructure, vehicle plug standards and consultation with stakeholders. 

 

I trust this further information will be of assistance to the Committee.  

 

Yours sincerely  

 

Alex Foulds 

Executive Director, Surface Transport Policy Division 

 

22 November 2018 

 

 

Cc: Jo Evans, Deputy Secretary, Climate Change and Energy Innovation 

 Dr Heather Smith, Secretary, Department of Industry, Innovation and Science 
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